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June 20, 2016  

 

Mayor Les Gamble 
PO Box 5, Site 1, R.R.#3 
11 Birch Lake Road 
Massey ON P0P 1P0 
 
 
SENT BY EMAIL: lgamble@msdsb.net 
 
 
Dear Mr. Gamble: 
 
RE: Thank You for Attendance at the NOSDA 2016 Annual General Meeting 
 
 
Many thanks for your warm welcome at our Annual General Meeting Opening 
Ceremonies June 9, 2016. 
 
Our members appreciated your warm welcome and sense of humor.  
 
Enjoy your summer! 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

 

c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM  
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